## Highlights from the Altarnun Parish Council meeting on Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> November 2012

Chair Dowler, 9 Councillors, Cornwall Councillor Parsons, Parish Grounds Manager P Smart and one member of the public were present. Councillors Jasper & Tharme sent their apologies.

The Parish Council discussed the slow progress and negative observations received on the work on the new Altarnun drainage pipes. Cllr Parsons agreed to discuss the matter with Cornwall Council.

The Parish Council then discussed and raised NO Objections to the following Planning Applications:-

PA12/08372 previously approved PA09/00717- to retain as a permanent agricultural dwelling a log cabin at Big Hurdon Farm.

PA12/09225 application to change use of residential Wesley Cottage at Trewint into a museum and install a disabled toilet PA12/09274 provision of a replacement pitched roof on a lean to/store at Lowennack, Bolventor.

PA12/10063 approval of work on two Ash Trees (T9/T16) under Tree Protection orders at St Nonna's Church yard.

There was also a very lengthy debate about an application submitted by Councillor Scott (who declared his interest and left the meeting) for the erection of a 50M single wind turbine at Blackaton Farm, Lewannick, near Plusha Junction. The Parish Council were split over their support for this scheme. A vote delivered 2 against and 6 for the application.

The Council were advised of a road closure between Example Cross and Congdons Shop between 17<sup>th</sup> and 20<sup>th</sup> December. The wreaths for the Remembrance Services had been ordered and delivered.

Christmas and the New Year are now fast approaching. The Parish Council wishes everyone Happy Holidays and Seasons Greetings.

The next Council meeting will be held at 7.30pm in the Bolventor Reading Room on 12<sup>th</sup> December 2012 and, as always, residents are welcome to attend.

Clerk Altarnun Parish Council - November 2012.